
M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 

Purchasing #23-003 
October 26, 2022 

To: Gregory P. Harrison, City Manager 
 
Through: Carla R. Byrd, General Services Director 
 
From: Jeff English, Purchasing Agent 
 
Subject: Approve piggyback of NASPO Contract RFP1118005083 “Tires, Tubes and 

Services”  
  
 

Contract Need/Background 
 

Pompano Beach Fleet Maintenance Division of the Public Works Department requests approval 
to piggyback off the National Association of State Procurement Officials (NASPO) Contract 
RFP1118005083, for the purchase of tires from Tiresoles of Broward, Inc. The State of Iowa, 
issued its Request for Proposals (RFP) 1118005083 as the lead agency on behalf of the NASPO 
cooperative. The RFP was advertised on May 18, 2018 with a due date of November 7, 2018. 
The State of Iowa, awarded a NASPO cooperative contract with The Goodyear Tire & Rubber 
Company (Goodyear) that is valid through August 31, 2024.  Tiresoles of Broward is an 
authorized Goodyear Industrial Dealer.    
 
Attached you will find copies of a memorandum from the Pompano Beach Fleet Maintenance 
Division, as well as contract and solicitation documents from the NASPO cooperative. 

 
Funding 

 
As-needed purchases will be made from budgeted account 570-5720-597.46-20 Vehicle 
Services / Repair & Maintenance, in an estimated annual amount of $250,000.00. 

 
Award Recommendation 

 
After the review of the NASPO cooperative contract and solicitation documents for the above-
referenced; it is recommended that purchase orders be issued to authorized dealers for 
Goodyear, the awarded vendor, as needed for the purchases as specified in the NASPO 
Contract RFP1118005083. 

 
 

Enclosures 
cc: file 


